
� CITYOF 

-� FORT LAUDERDALE
STAFF REPORT 

PLANNING AND ZONING BOARD 

September 17, 2018 

REQUEST: Rezoning from Mobile Home Park (MHP) to Residential Multifamily Mid Rise/ Medium 
High Density (RMM-25) 

Case Number Zl8007 

Applicant Clarkson-Bergman Family Partnership, LTD 

General Location 400 SW 27th Avenue 
Property Size 487,853 square feet / 11.1996 acres 

Existing Zoning Mobile Home Park (MHP) 

Proposed Zoning 
Residential Mid Rise Multifamily/ Medium High Density District 
(RMM-25) 

Existing Use Mobile Home Park 
Proposed Use Multifamily Development 

Future Land Use Designation Medium-High Density Residential 

Section 47-5,19 List of permitted and conditional uses, RMM-25 
Applicable ULDR Sections Residential Mid Rise Multifamily/Medium High Density District 

Section 47-24.4 Rezoninq Criteria 

Section 47-27.4 Public Participation 

Notification Requirements 
Section 47-27.6 Sign Notice 15 days prior to meeting 
Section 47-27.6 Mail Notice (300 foot radius), IO days prior to 

meeting 

Project Planner Florentina Hutt, AICP, Planner Ill I i:-1-+ . fl 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: 

The applicant, Clarkson-Bergman Family Partnership, LTD, is requesting to rezone approximately 
11.2 acres of land located at 400 SW 27th Avenue from Mobile Home Park (MHP) to Residential 
Mid Rise Multifamily/Medium High Density District (RMM-25) to allow for a proposed 276 unit 
multifamily residential development called "Perl Riverland". The Development Review 
Application for Perl Riverland, Case Rl8043, was reviewed by the Development Review 
Committee (DRC) at the June 26, 2018 DRC meeting and is still currently under review. The 
location map with sketch and legal description of the property and the applicant's narrative 
responses are included as Exhibit l and Exhibit 2, respectively. A conceptual site plan is 
attached as Exhibit 3 as an illustrative exhibit to the rezoning request. 

The property is currently the site of the Sunset Mobile Home Park which consists of approximately 
110 mobile homes. In accordance with Florida Statute 723.083 concerning government action 
affecting removal of mobile home owners, no agency of municipal, local, county, or state 
government shall approve any application for rezoning, or take any other official action, which 
would result in the removal or relocation of mobile home owners residing in a mobile home park 
without first determining that adequate mobile home parks or other suitable facilities exist for the 
relocation of the mobile home owners. A Housing Study prepared by The Urban Group, dated 
July 18, 2018, which analyzes the availability of mobile home parks or other suitable facilities for 
the relocation of mobile home owners is attached as Exhibit 4. The study established that there 
are adequate existing housing resources for the relocation of mobile home owners at Sunset 
Colony, including: available vacant lease lots, mobile homes for rent and for sale, and 
conventional housing for rent or for sale within the Tri-County area. In addition, the report 
indicates that many mobile home owners meet the eligible criteria for mobile home moving 
expenses under the provisions of the Florida Mobile Home Relocation Corporation (FMHRC). 
Based on the information provided in the report staff concurs that there are sufficient existing 
housing opportunities to provide replacement housing for the mobile home occupants residing 
in Sunset Colony Mobile Home Park. 
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